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Town of Paxton

Planning Board

 

Regular Meeting and Public Hearings                                      
Monday, January 9, 2012 at 7:00pm at the John Bauer Senior Center, 17 West St. Paxton, MA  
 

ATTENDANCE:

	MEMBER
	PRESENT (X)
	ABSENT (X)

	Neil Bagdis
	x
	

	Robert Jacobson
	x
	

	Warren Bock 
	x
	

	Henry B. Stidsen, Jr.
	
	x

	Jeffrey Kent 
	x
	

	
	
	
	


 

Other Attendees:  Jay Pelletz (JP), Anissa Leon (AL), Martha Akstin (MA), Marvin Siflinger (MS), James Regis (JR), James Burgoyne (JB), Anita Fenton (AF), Gary Shepard (GS), Jim Stone (JS),  Fred Goodrich (FG), Robert Tracy (RT), Pat Longvall (PL), Andrew Stebbins (AS)
(NB) Chair called the meeting to order at 7:05pm.

Meeting Minutes 

Motion (WB) seconded (RJ) to accept the minutes of Dec. 19, 2011 with correction, vote 4-0 unanimous.  Added “in other areas but one being in Paxton” to Solar Bylaw discussion. 
Temp. Acc. Use Apt.

Renewal for 30 Nanigian Road, owners Stephen and Christine Wilder.  All documents are on file in the TSC office.  

Motion (WB) seconded (JK) to approve the renewal of the TAUA permit for 30 Nanigian Road, owners Stephen and Christine Wilder until January 2014.  Vote 4-0 unanimous.  
Public Hearing Continuance
Paxton Ponds – Camille Circle 5 lot subdivision Definitive Plan (Map14, Lot 35), owners Mutual Builders

(JP) The assent agreement with NE Power Co. has been completed.  (NB) Add the two suggested conditions from Peter Dawson to the Mylar.  
Motion (RJ) seconded (WB) to approve the Subdivision Definitive Plan for Camille Circle, Paxton Ponds, vote 4-0, unanimous, with the following conditions:

1. Mutual Builders will record the Assent Agreement at the Registry of Deeds and advise any potential buyers of the same prior to entering into a Purchase and Sale of any lot within the Subdivision. 

2. Receipt of an Estoppel Certificate from New England Power Co. that the applicant is in full compliance with the Assent Agreement.  

3. As addressed in a letter from Ross Assoc., dated March 14, 2011, 

Item #2 under Stormwater Drainage Analysis and Items #2, #3, and 

#5 under General Comments will be completed.

4. See Attachments to Certificate of Approval: 

March 14, 2011 ltr. From Ross. Assoc.

March 3, 2011 ltr. From Bertin Eng. 

March 29, 2011 Approval ltr. From Light Dept. 

March 28, 2011 Approval ltr. From DPW/Water Dept. 

Completed Assent Agreement with N.E. Power

Copy of Quitclaim Deed from the Benoits.  

Public Hearing Continuance
Spaulding Woods – 5 lot subdivision Definitive Plan (Map 11, Lot 16), owners Robert Clark and Raymond Daly.  

The petitioners did not submit anything new since the last meeting but probably will for the February meeting.  A signed continuance is on file expiring on March 12, 2012.

Public Hearing 
JKS Paxton, LLC – Senior Housing Development at Holden Rd. and Grove St. (Map 18, Lot 105), Site Plan Review and Special Permit for an SRD
(JB) To give some background, the Development will be for 50 units.  In 2010, PHP and the Selectmen asked for a proposal for an SRD.  Recently, two variances have been approved from the BOA. One allowing 3 stories in a building and the other to allow 50 units in one building rather than just 4 units.  
In discussions with many town officials, residents, etc., some revisions have already been addressed.  

(MA) PHP was developed some years ago in order to help with the need for Senior Housing in Paxton.  JK Scanlon has been good partners in our process.  (JB) We believe we meet all the criteria for a Site Plan Review and Special Permit for an SRD.  
(GS) He will work with Kevin Quinn on his review issues.  (GS) The original parcel was 46 acres, then 30 acres and 16 acres for Watershed Protection.  We wanted a low impact on the land especially because of the drinking water for the reservoir.  We chose a saddle area which can keep the site lower to the ground to have less impact for the neighbors and the septic system is lower nestled into the topography.  The building is about 270 ft. to Holden Road and about 54 ft. from the Randall’s lot line.  (NB) How much clearing will go on?  I’m concerned about the natural buffer for the neighbors (GS) There will be10 to 15 ft. area to add screening. We have been working with the Randall’s about possible fencing or natural barrier.  There also is about a 100 ft. wooded area on their property.  
(GS) By orienting the building and parking in this way, the building actually becomes a screen to the parking lot.  The quiet uses of the property are towards the abutters and the noisier uses away from them.  The septic system is a straight Title V system.  It is what is called Fast, which has a higher quality affluent and will last longer.  (NB) Is there a reserve area?  (GS) Yes, right next to the proposed area.  There was no need to file with Conservation Comm.  We adjusted the development for the best results.  
(GS) Grove Street will be primarily the main entrance/exit. It has lower traffic volume than Holden Road and has better sight line.  Holden Road would be used for emergency use only.  There will be signage but no gate is planned.  A through road is needed for safety.  (NB) Do you have traffic counts on both roads? 

(GS) No, a study has not been done.  Holden Road has a higher traffic flow than Grove Street and taking a left turn onto Holden Road, with the higher speeds, could be dangerous at certain times of the day.  (FG) There are many places in town where there is an issue of high traffic.  (AF) Elderly drivers may feel more comfortable coming out onto Grove St. rather than Holden Rd.  (FG) Holden Rd. is narrower and Grove St. has just recently been resurfaced.  (JR) At another Senior Development, a non locked gate has worked.  (PL) I am an abutter across the street from the Grove St. entrance/exit and would like if something could be done about the location of the exit.  Concerned about headlights shining at her house.  (NB) Are there plans to do a traffic study?  (JB) The amount of traffic added didn’t warrant it.  
(NB) How many parking spaces?  (GS) 67 spaces including 4 handicap spaces.  We worked with Rick Trifero extensively on this.  (JR) In past experiences with other developments, this arrangement is more than substantial.  (NB) Is there space for more if needed? (GS) Yes, there are places where parking can be added.  (NB) Snow storage?  (GS) There are sizeable areas for snow storage and melting will drain into detention basins.  (NB) Trash?  (JR)  A room was created a room on the first floor for trash and recycling.  On site staff including a property manager and custodian working approx. 30 hrs. per week each.  They would be able to assist residents with their needs.  A landscaping contractor and a cleaning contractor for heavier cleaning will also be hired for maintenance of the property.  
(NB) Are there means in place to give priority to Paxton Residents?  (JR) The process has many controls in place.  It will be 100% Affordable Housing and/or Income Eligible Housing.  Residents need to be 62+ years old and the second person at least 55+ years old.  We will work to try to have at least 70% Paxton Residents.  Being that part of the funding for the project is from the State, the Affordable Housing aspect is strictly regulated for new residents and turnover.  
(NB) What precautions are there about change of ownership of the development?  (JB)  There is a 70 page 99 yr. lease between JKS Paxton and the Town and that has been addressed.  The covenants all follow the property. (MS) One of the reasons why Paxton is comfortable with this project is that it is highly regulated.  It assures quality housing and eligibility requirements are met.  The subsidy program or tax credit program has been highly successful in acquiring quality developers and property managers.  (JR) The developer will be completely bonded and will be taxed.  (MA) These 50 units will also count towards the towns’ 40B low income housing count.  The town is currently very below where it should be.  (JB) This is not a 40B development though.  We cannot rent to just anyone.  The point is to have a Senior Residence only.  (JR) The majority of units are 60% of median income, income not assets.  Rents will range between $760-$900 per month for a one bedroom including heat and hot water.  

(AS) The building itself will be three stories.  This helps keep down walking distances in corridors, will have a smaller footprint and less roof area.  There will be three entrances into the building and is also convenient for parking.  The common areas are visible and accessible, all in one place.  It is community oriented with laundry and a fitness room. There will be a common area outside, garden like and a walking trail.  The gables, porches and bays add a sense of home.  (WB) What is the security access to the building?  (JR)  Residents will have a key fob or chip key entrance system.  (RJ) What is the square footage of the apartments? (JR) The one bedroom apt. will be between 650 sq.ft. and 676 sq. ft.  The two bedroom units will be 880 to 956 sq. ft.  There will also be storage units for each unit for about 15 sq. ft. of storage.  Many of the units will be accessible or can be made that way if necessary.  
(NB) Has there been any thought to the added taxing on services in town, namely fire and police?  (JB) We believe the Fire Dept. has sufficient equipment to take care of the building in case of a fire.  (MA) We have spoken with Chief Conte and he said the ladder truck would be adequate.  The building will have a full building sprinkler system and evacuation plan.  (AL) There is a backup generator in case power goes out so that elevators will still work.  
(AL) We plan to break ground in the fall if everything goes according to plan and then ten months to a year for construction.  (JB) Funding is competitive and being closer to shovel ready is more favorable.  (MS) We have a tax credit funding meeting with the state on Feb. 10 and it is a very competitive process.  

(AL) She will make sure the lighting study is addressed with Quinn Eng.  She will also look into possibly moving the driveway on Grove Street or add landscaping as to better accommodate the resident at 281 Grove St, Pat Longvall.  They exchanged contact information.  

Motion (WB) seconded (RJ) to continue the hearing to Monday, Feb. 6, 2012, vote 4-0 unanimous in favor.  A signed continuance was accepted by the board.  
Old Business 
Discussion on Proposed Solar Bylaw and Stormwater Regs.and Bylaw.  (NB) Regarding the Stormwater Regs. and Bylaw, it is basically making corrections suggested from the Attorney General when the Bylaw was approved originally.  These were not done then so in order to clean it up, we need to hold a public hearing again to accept the minor changes.  
(NB) We need to advertise for the next meeting, a public hearing and then come up with a draft of the Solar Bylaw.  (JR) What constitutes a large scale solar array? (WB) The one being proposed at Treasure Valley is about 20,000 panels.  (NB) If any issue is brought up with Stormwater, the Bylaw covers that.  Once you move more than 10,000 sq.ft. of soil, it triggers the bylaw rules.  
Next meeting will be on Monday, February 6, 2012.  

Motion (RJ) seconded (JK) to adjourn the meeting at 9:28pm, vote 4-0, unanimous.    
Respectfully submitted,

Sheryl Lombardi 
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